
Eucharistic Schedule  Monday, January 21, through Sunday, January 27, 2019 

Monday, January 21 
7:00 a.m. 
St. Agnes, Virgin & Martyr 
Martin Luther King, Jr. 
Holiday 

 
 

Mass 
 
 

Readings: Heb 5: 1-10/Mk 2: 18-22 

†Viviana Baca by Chris 
†Agnes Chavez by the Lopez Family 
*Intention of Arianna Jaramillo by Bernie & Lisa Bockisch 

Tuesday, January 22 
 

6:00 p.m. 
Day of Prayer for the legal 
protection of Unborn Children 

 
 

Mass 

 

Readings: Heb 6: 10-20/Mk 2: 23-28 

†Vicente & Inez Otero by Helen Raff & Family 
*Intention of Rosie Bockisch by Mom & Dad 

Wednesday,  January 23 
7:00 a.m. 

St. Vincent, Deacon & 
Martyr; St. Marianne Cope, 

 
 

Mass 
 

Readings: Heb 7: 1-3. 15-17/Mk 3: 1-6 
†Fred Laureta 
†Theodore “Teddy” Garley 
†Ervin Anthony Rael 

Thursday, January 24 
6:00 p.m. 
St.  Francis de Sales, Bishop 
and Doctor of the Church 

 
 

Mass 

Readings: Heb 7: 25 - 8: 6/Mk 3: 7-12 
†Rosie M. Gray by Charles W. Gray 
†Teddy Garley by Frank A. Gurulé 

Friday, January 25 
7:00 a.m.  
The Conversion of St. Paul, 
Apostle 

 

Mass 
 

Readings: Acts 22: 3-16 or 9: 1-22/Mk 16: 15-18 
*Intention of the Venegas Family by the Lucero Family 
*Intention of Peter Marks by Bernie & Lisa Bockisch 
 

Saturday, January 26 
8:00 a.m. (San Antonio) 
St. Timothy and St. Titus, 
Bishops 

 

Mass 
 

Readings: 2 Tm 1: 1-8 or Ti 1: 1-5/Mk 3: 20-21 
 
†Ninfa Gabaldon by Ruby Landavazo 
 

5:30 p.m.  
Mass 

Readings: Neh 8: 2-4a. 5-6. 8-10/1 Cor 12: 12-30/Lk 1: 1-4; 4; 14-21 
†Federico & Elisaida Ramirez by the Family 
†Gerald Sandoval by the Family 
†Margaret Gallegos by the Family 

Sunday, January 27 
  

THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 8:00 a.m.  

Mass 
 

†Albert, Wilfred & Cecilia Otero by Tim & Bernadette Picchione 
*Intention of the 8:00 Ushers, 
*Intention of the Rosary Makers by Phil & Jennie Jaramillo 

10:00 a.m. 
 

Mass †Amelia Hernandez by Rick & JoAnn Griego 
*Intention of Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Baca & Family by Deacon Paul & Mary Jo 
Baca 
*Intention of Nathan & Ali Maes by Frank & Mary Sherman 

12:00 p.m.  

Mass 
*Health & well-being of Patricia Chavez by Lito & Family 
*Intention of Jace Vallejos by Deacon Paul & Mary Jo Baca 
*In thanksgiving to the Infant Jesus of Prague by the Burton Family 

5:30 p.m.  

Mass 
†Rachel Lujan by the Family 
*Intention of Mark & Yvette Pacheco by Frank & Mary Sherman 
*For the People of San Clemente Parish 

 

Confession Schedule:  

1/2 hour before each weekday Mass, 

3:30pm on Saturdays, or by 

appointment.  No Confessions on 

Sunday or  Monday. 

The Sanctuary candle this week is for  
 

The Murillo Family 
 
 

Sanctuary candles may be purchased for five dollars and will  
burn NEXT to the Blessed Sacrament, in the Tabernacle in the 
main church.   Intentions may be  written on envelopes  
located in the pamphlet rack. Please DO NOT use your  
contribution envelopes for this prayer offering.  



Weekly Parish Calendar Monday, January 21, through Sunday, January 27, 2019 

Monday, January 21 

 
  6:25 a.m. 
  4:00 p.m. 
  5:25 p.m. 
  6:00 p.m. 
  6:00 p.m. 

 
Rosary Recited 
Religious Education K-3rd 
Rosary Recited 
Religious Education 3rd-6th, CIC Yr. II 
Mothers Prayer Group 
 

 
 

 

 
Church 

Parish Hall/Portable Building 
Church 

Parish Hall/ Portable Building 
Cry Room 

Tuesday, January 22 
 
  6:25 a.m. 
12:10 p.m. 
  1:00 p.m. 
  5:25 p.m. 
  6:00 p.m./6:30 p.m. 
  7:00 p.m. 
  8:00 p.m. 

  
 
Rosary Recited 
Rosary Recited 
Rosary Makers Group 
Rosary Recited 
Religious Education K-6th, CIC Yr. I 
Saturday 5:30 p.m. Choir practice 
Rosary Recited 

 
 

Church 
Church 

Parish Hall 
Church 

Parish Hall/Portable Building 
Church 
Church 

 Wednesday, January 23 

    
   6:25 a.m. 
 10:00 a.m. 
 12:10 p.m. 
   5:30 p.m. 
   6:30 p.m. 
   8:00 p.m.   

  
 
Rosary Recited 
Lectio Divina - Praying through the scriptures 
Rosary Recited 
Rosary Recited 
Pre-confirmation, Confirmation Yr. I and II 
Rosary Recited 

 
 

Church  
Parish Hall 

Church 
Church 

Parish Hall 
  Church 

Thursday, January 24 
 

  6:25 a.m. 
 10:00 a.m. 
 12:10 p.m. 
   4:00 p.m. 
   5:25 p.m. 
   6:00 p.m. 
   6:30 p.m. 
   7:00 p.m. 
   8:00 p.m.  

  
 

Rosary Recited 
Legion of Mary 
Rosary Recited 
Parenting Class 
Rosary Recited  
Boy Scouts Meeting 
8:00 a.m. Choir Practice 
RCIA and Adult Confirmation Class 
Rosary Recited 

 
 

Church 
St. Therese Building 

Church 
Parish Hall 

Church 
Parish Hall 
Parish Hall 

Parish Hall/ North Wing 
Church 

Friday, January 25 

 
  6:25 a.m. 
  7:00 a.m 

12:10 p.m.  

  
 
 

 

Rosary Recited 
Mass 
Rosary Recited 

 
 

 
Church 
 Church 
Church 

Saturday, January 26 
 
7:25 a.m./8:00 a.m. 
6:45 p.m. (following 5:30 Mass) 

 

 
 

Rosary Recited/Mass 
Rosary Recited 
 

 
 

 San Antonio Church 
Church 

 

Sunday, January 27 
 

 
7:00 a.m. 
7:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
4:00 p.m. 
6:45 p.m. 

  

 
8:00 a.m. Choir Practice 
Rosary Recited 
10:00 a.m. Choir Practice 
Youth Choir Practice 
Rosary Recited/Life Teen 

 

 
Parish Hall 

Church 
Parish Hall 

Gathering Room 
Church/Parish Hall 



LITURGY CORNER FAITH FORMATION FOR  
ADULTS, YOUTH & CHILDREN 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE:   
865-9370 

 

 OFFICE HOURS: 
 

MONDAY : 1 PM TO 3PM 
TUESDAY : 1 PM TO 5 PM 

WEDNESDAY & THURSDAY:  9 AM TO 5 PM 
 

CLOSED ON FRIDAYS 

“All for God and for His glory, in whatever you do, 

think of the glory of God as your main goal.”  

St. John Bosco 
 

Yes, we do have class this week  

(January 21-23, 2019).      

                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Students receive Fall Progress Reports in class this 

week. Students in sacramental grades  

(First Holy Communion, Baptism, and Confirmation 

Year I and II) will receive them in the mail. Please 

review progress reports and turn in any outstanding 

blue sheets.  
 

Looking ahead: There will be a mandatory parent 

meeting for students preparing to receive their First 

Holy Communion the week of Monday, February 5th 

and Tuesday, February 6th.  The meetings will be 

held during regular class times.  Please arrange to 

attend one of the three meetings offered below. (If 

you have any questions, please contact the Religious 

Education Office during business hours.) 
 

 Monday: 4:05 or 6:05 pm 

 Tuesday: 6:05 pm 
 

Confirmation Year II- Your Saint paper is due this 

Wednesday, January 23rd, in class. 

What is the Liturgy of the Hours?  Liturgy of the 

Hours is the public prayer of the Church for praising 

God and sanctifying the day.  It is also referred to as 

the Divine Office or Christian Prayer.  The book used 

for recitation of the Office is often called the Breviary 

(usually in 4 volumes) as well as the Christian Prayer 

Book (usually one volume).  The daily praying of the 

Liturgy of the Hours is required of the clergy and the 

religious who have professed solemn vows.  The 

Church also recommends the praying of the Liturgy of 

the Hours by the lay faithful.  The Liturgy of the 

Hours is rooted in early Church practice.  Christians 

gathered at various hours of the day to pray,  

especially in the morning and evening.  Recitation of 

the Psalms was always core to the Hours.  The 

Apostolic Constitutions, a manual of Church order 

and liturgy written about 380 A.D., recommended the 

praying of the Hours by priests and “everyone of the 

laity”.  In the Liturgical Movement of the 20th century 

there was much study of the early sources of Church 

history and liturgy.  In addition to renewal in the  

Eucharistic liturgy and the sacraments, the movement 

emphasized participation in the Liturgy of the Hours 

for all of the people.  Many laypeople began reciting 

the Divine Office and drew inspiration from it  

regarding the sense of the Mystical Body of Christ, 

being joined to people all over the world in the  

communal prayer.  The Liturgy, revised since 1965, 

consists of: Office of Readings, morning and evening 

prayer, daytime prayer, and night prayer.  More next 

week…Gay Snell 

Building Fund Update: As we start the new year, let us give thanks and praise to our Lord for His guidance, mercy, 

wisdom and love this past year. We began our Phase II Building Campaign in April, 2018. As of December 31, 2018, 

we have received pledges in the amount of  $530,497.07 from which we have collected $163,993.57. In order to begin 

construction, we must collect about $3,000,000. If you have not yet made a pledge, please prayerfully consider doing so. 

With the Lord’s help and with all of us working together, we can accomplish our goal of building a new Parish Center. 

You may have noticed that a “thermometer” is up in the vestibule of the Church, by the center doors. This is how we 

will track our progress and it will be updated regularly to keep you advised of our fundraising efforts. We will also have 

our first major fundraising event, a Mardi Gras themed Calcutta on Saturday, March 2, 2019 after the 5:30 pm Mass. 

Tickets are $100 each and entitle you to two meals at the event and a chance to win up to $10,000 with several smaller 

cash prizes as well! You need not be present to win. Please have your family consider helping us sell one book of 5  

tickets. Contact the Parish Office for more information. Let us start this new year with every confidence that together we 

can accomplish our goal with the help of God’s grace. May you and your families receive all of God’s blessings for the 

new year.  — The Building Committee 
 

*Note– There are extra Building Fund envelopes available in the pamphlet racks, 

             in the vestibule of the Church. Please feel free to take as many as you need. 



During the 2019 Flu Season 
 

New Mexico is one of the states listed by the U.S. Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) 
as having widespread flu outbreaks and high Influenza-like Illness (ILI) Activity.  
 
Due to the severity of the flu season, the archdiocese will be taking the following steps in  
regards to the celebration of Mass: 
 
•        During the Sign of Peace, instead of shaking hands or hugging, as is practiced in some  
         parishes, it would be best to simply nod your head and avoid bodily contact. 
 
•        When praying the Our Father, please do not hold hands. Simply extend your hands toward  
         Heaven or fold your hands. 
 
•        Holy Communion will not be received under both species, just the Consecrated Host and not 
         the Chalice. 
 
•        The celebrant of any Mass in the Archdiocese of Santa Fe is to encourage the reception  
          of the Consecrated Host in the hands. Please note, many liturgists believe the reception of  
          the Consecrated Host in the hands is considered more appropriate liturgically than receiving  
          the Consecrated Host on the tongue. This directive is aimed at limiting contact with saliva,  
          thus limiting the spread of the flu virus. 
 
•        Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion should wash their hands just prior to  
         distribution  Holy Communion and should wash them immediately after distribution. If it is  
         easier, an anti-bacterial gel can be used. 
 
•        If you are sick, sneezing or coughing, it would be best for you to stay home. You are  
         welcome to take advantage of the Sunday TV Masses which are available in English and  
         Spanish. It is not a sin to miss Mass on Sundays if you are ill. Please note the reason for these 
         directives is to limit the spread of influenza and to save lives. Please pray for all who have lost  
         their lives as a result of the flu, and may we do our part to prevent its spread. 
 

These directives will be revoked when the situation improves.  

The Presentation of the Lord 
 

(Candlemas) is on Saturday, February 2, 2019.  

You are invited to bring candles, salt and water from 

home to be blessed to First Saturday Mass at San 

Clemente Parish. (No oils, please). 

 
 

  Confessions - 8:00 am 

  Rosary - 8:25 am 

  Mass -  9:00 am 
 

  

Please bring your candles, salt, and/or water to church 

marked with your name, and place them on the table at 

the foot of the Sanctuary BEFORE MASS. You can 

pick your blessed items up AFTER MASS. 

There will be THE BLESSING OF THROATS 

after each Mass on Sunday, February 3, 2019. 

SAVE THE DATE: There will be a Healing Mass 

with Fr. Roch, C.F.R., on Monday, February 11, 

2019 at 6:30 pm in the Church.  
"Bless the LORD, 0 my soul, and forget not all his benefits, 

who forgives all your iniquity, who heals all your diseases, 

who redeems your life from the pit, who crowns you with 

steadfast love and mercy, " —Psalms 103: 2-4 



If you or someone you 

know would like  to join 

the Knights of Columbus  

Council 9340, please call 

Ken Cable @ 

865-6145. 

GABRIEL PROJECT   
The Parenting Class model is well-established! 

 

Thank you and God bless you! 
 

Learn new additional parenting techniques 

 
 

Parenting classes are held on Thursday at 4:00 pm in the 
San Clemente Parish Hall. All are welcome!   
 

 

January Class Schedule     

 
January 24 - Stress Management  
January 31 - Domestic Violence 
 

We need volunteers on Thursday afternoons to help with 
meal preparation and childcare. If you can help please 
call 865-7385 and leave a  message for Julie. We help  
anyone who is  pregnant and families who are in need of 
baby equipment throughout Valencia County.  
 

 

We are in need of diapers sizes 2, 3, 4, & 5 and baby 

wipes. If you are able to help with these items, you can 

drop them off at the Parish Office during business hours. 

            St. Vincent de Paul  
  960 Main Street Los Lunas 

 

Open: Monday - Thursday    

Closed: Friday, Saturday & Sunday 
 

         Food Distribution hours:  

12:00 - 1:00 p.m.   
 

   Store hours:  

1:00 - 3:00 p.m.  
 

Any food or clothing donations accepted. 
 

Drop off locations: 
 

St. Vincent de Paul   
(during business hours)  

 

San Clemente Parish Office  

(during business hours) 
 

San Clemente Church Collection Baskets  

(located at the entrance of the church) 
 

Please do not drop off donations after  

business hours! 
 

THOUGHT FROM ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
 

Let each of us accept the truth of the following  

statement and try to make it our most fundamental 

principal: 
 

Christ’s teaching will never let us down while worldly 

wisdom always will. Christ Himself said that this sort 

of wisdom was like a house with nothing but sand as 

its foundation, while His own was like a building with 

solid rock as its foundation. 
 

Needs for the Pantry: Rice and flour in 1 or 2-pound bags. 

Sunday, January 13, 2019 
 

 

General Collection   $   8,672.00 
 

Building Fund Phase II $   2,462.00 
 

St. Vincent de Paul  $      798.00 
 

San Antonio   $        20.00 

~ FINANCIAL REPORT ~ 

Life Teen is a Catholic High School Youth Ministry.  
 

We meet almost every Sunday from 6:45 – 8:30 PM in 
the Parish Hall. All teens are welcome to join us.  
 

Jan 20 - Life Night 
Jan 27 - Life Night 
 

Feb 3 - Super Bowl Sunday - no LT. May your team win! 
Feb 10 - In the Name Of Love Social  
Feb 17 - Life Night 
Feb 24 - Life Night  
 

Please Help! We need help feeding our growing teens! 
Please consider donating a meal for our Life Teen nights. 
Sign up at signupgenius.com or give Dawn a call at 
505-507-0214. Thank you! God bless you, Dawn  

Vocations Chalice  
Praying for vocations is the most powerful way to  

support vocations. This is also a great way to pray  

together as a family! If you are interested in host-

ing the Vocations Chalice in your home, please 

contact the Parish Office at 865-7385 and leave a 

               message for Ann Krom. 

The Saint John Paul II 

Adoration Chapel  

at San Clemente Parish is 

available to all adorers and 

can be accessed by calling 

the Parish Office. 

 505-865-7385. 



THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 

The feast was first observed in the Eastern Church as "The Encounter." In the sixth century, it began 

to be observed in the West: in Rome with a more penitential character and in Gaul (France) with  

solemn blessings and processions of candles, popularly known as "Candlemas." The Presentation 

of the Lord concludes the celebration of the Nativity and with the offerings of the Virgin Mother and 

the prophecy of Simeon, the events now point toward Easter. 

"In obedience to the Old Law, the Lord Jesus, the first-born, was presented in the Temple by his 

Blessed Mother and his foster father. This is another 'epiphany' celebration insofar as the Christ 

Child is revealed as the Messiah through the canticle and words of Simeon and the testimony of  

Anna the prophetess. Christ is the light of the nations, hence the blessing and procession of candles 

on this day. In the Middle Ages this feast of the Purification of the Blessed Virgin Mary, or 

'Candlemas,' was of great importance. 

"The specific liturgy of this Candlemas feast, the blessing of candles, is not as widely celebrated as 

it should be, except of course whenever February 2 falls on a Sunday and thus takes precedence. 

There are two ways of celebrating the ceremony, either the Procession, which begins at a 'gathering 

place' outside the church, or the Solemn Entrance, celebrated within the church." 

 
        — From Ceremonies of the Liturgical Year 

Saint Blaise’s Story 
 

We know more about the devotion to Saint Blaise by Christians around the world than we know 
about the saint himself. His feast is observed as a holy day in some Eastern Churches. In 1222, the 
Council of Oxford prohibited servile labor in England on Blaise’s feast day. The Germans and Slavs 
hold him in special honor, and for decades many United States Catholics have sought the 
 annual Saint Blaise blessing for their throats. 
 

We know that Bishop Blaise was martyred in his episcopal city of Sebastea, Armenia, in 316. The 
legendary Acts of St. Blaise were written 400 years later. According to them Blaise was a good  
bishop, working hard to encourage the spiritual and physical health of his people. Although the Edict 
of Toleration (311), granting freedom of worship in the Roman Empire, was already five years old, 
persecution still raged in Armenia. Blaise was apparently forced to flee to the back country. There he 
lived as a hermit in solitude and prayer, but he made friends with the wild animals. One day a group 
of hunters seeking wild animals for the amphitheater stumbled upon Blaise’s cave. They were first 
surprised and then frightened. The bishop was kneeling in prayer surrounded by patiently waiting 
wolves, lions and bears. 
 

The legend has it that as the hunters hauled Blaise off to prison, a mother came with her young son 
who had a fish bone lodged in his throat. At Blaise’s command the child was able to cough up the 
bone. 
 

Agricolaus, governor of Cappadocia, tried to persuade Blaise to sacrifice to pagan idols. The first 
time Blaise refused, he was beaten. The next time he was suspended from a tree and his flesh torn 
with iron combs or rakes. Finally, he was beheaded. 
        — www.franciscanmedia.org/saint-blaise 


